
Jim and Barbara Gammon 

From: Jim Gammon 

Attached is a summary of some of my memories from the early days of Ken­

Caryl that I was involved in. This was as interesting exercise since it has been 

over 40 years and my memory was really tested. I am sending a copy to Dennis 

Carruth who, if he has time, may want to make corrections or additions. I 

would totally rely on any changes he would want to make. 

With regard to your questions regarding my activities before and after Ken-Caryl 

I will be brief since I doubt that many will be interested. 

My wife, Barbara, and I were both born in Oklahoma and met at Oklahoma 

State University and were married during our final year, 1959 (60 years!). We 

have 3 children and 5 grandchildren. As an engineer I joined AT&T and was 

located in several locations and in several positions before being transferred to 

Denver in 1966. My next transfer would be to either New York or San Francisco 

and neither appealed to us. Fortunately I was offered a position with Columbia 

Savings where I spent 4 years in the finance business including financial 

management for professionals. Dennis first joined me at Columbia. I then left 

and started my own real estate investment firm with multiple partners and 

properties. This was the period that I was introduced to the Ranch. 

After leaving Ken-Carly I started my own development company, Jim Gammon 

and Associates, and began acquiring properties in the downtown Littleton area 













prepare and submit the plan to the county. Again, after many meetings a hearing before the 

commissioners was scheduled. We brought every consultant and the world reknown architects to 

the hearing to answer any questions. After our attorney's (Jim Hegarty of Holland and Hart) 

presentation and my introduction of the consultants, I asked the commissioners if they had 

questions for anyone. The chairman said, and I quote, "Jim, do you really expect us to question 

these experts? Let's vote". Three ayes and a lot of relief for our group. Later J-M received a 

special environmental sensitivity award from the federal government for constructing this 

building directly in front of an eagles nest in the red rocks near the building. Several eaglets 

were born and thrived during construction. 

Early Development Activities: 

The time came to focus on actual on-site development. We sold $5 million in bonds through the 

water and sanitation district to finance the initial construction of on and off site facilities to serve 

the development. Major road construction was also begun in phases including Continental 

Divide Road and Chatfield and the Ranch House on the plains and the tennis facilities and pool 

were constructed. We had some fun in naming all the streets in the plains by starting with 

Continental Divide Road and naming all of streets west of there with names of mountains and 

peaks west of the continental divide and those east likewise. Also since, we opened the project 

in 1976 we used the U.S. bicentennial and the Colorado centennial years to provide the address 

for the ranch house (7676) and the phone numbers for the corporation ending in 1976 and the 

association 1876. We had good cooperation from the post office department and the telephone 

company to agree to these requests. 

The first site plan approved area was the West Ranch, which in the zoning was referred to as the 

Highlands Ranch. We changed it to West Ranch after I received a phone call from the current 

heir of the Phipps family who reminded me that his family had owned what was called the 

Highlands Ranch for many, many years so we couldn't use that name. This is the same 20,000 

acres that the Mission Viejo Company acquired later and exists today as the Highlands Ranch 

area. After constructing the single road and water service from sources on the West Ranch, the 

52 lots were sold over a period of time. One of the first buyers and builders was Wally Schirra 

one of the original seven astronauts. Development also started with custom lots in the North 

Valley. The central valley was held off from consideration at the request of Dick Goodwin who 

wanted to leave that area pristine. This was later sold to Colrad who ultimately completed the 

development of that area. 

Marketing to major homebuilders commenced in the plains and we were fortunate to attract some 

very high quality and experienced builders. Skufca and Shelton, a local builder, acquired the 










